DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 14th May 2013 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT  Cllrs. Alexander, Butler, Hare, Leggate, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves, Smith,  & District Cllr B Slater.  In attendance were 10 members of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No issues were raised by members of the public.
05.01
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN. The only nomination for Chairman was Cllr Leggate. He agreed to stand and was unanimously elected.
05.02
APOLOGIES.  Received from Cllr Coates-Smith & County Cllr Michael Gower.
05.03
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. Cllr Smith declared an interest in a planning application at Glebe Lea, Brussels Green which was to be added to the agenda for consideration.
05.04
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, the minutes were duly passed and signed.  A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.


2. There were no matters arising.
 05.05
ELECTION OF OFFICERS.

The following were all proposed, seconded and duly elected .
1  Vice Chairman   -
Cllr Reeve
2  Planning -
Cllr Reeve

3  Village Hall Rep  -
Cllr Reeves
4  Footpaths  -
Cllr Loveridge

5  Sizewell PLG    -
Cllr Hare
6  Allotments  -   Cllr Smith

7  Emergency Officer
 - Cllr Reeves
8  Press    -   Cllr Reeve

9  SALC  -   Cllr Leggate

10 Sizewell Forum – Cllr Coates- Smith 
05.06
The meeting was adjourned and Mr Peter Brooks, architect gave a presentation on the development of the current Village Hall Site, land behind the hall and the land up to Fox Lane. He stated that as a result of comments made when this was last discussed by the council changes had been made and it was now proposed to build 19 houses including 4 affordable/local needs houses with a new village hall in the front surrounded by a “Green” type area.  It was likely that a small number of houses would need to be sold before a new village hall was built. Mr Brooks answered questions from Cllrs and villagers.  He could not be exact on house sizes but expected them to be 3 & 4 bedroom.  A few present expressed a desire for some 2 bedroom houses / bungalows to be included.

The meeting was then reopened.  Cllr Reeve expressed a slight concern about the high number of houses proposed, the remaining Cllrs were happy with the outline plans.  Cllr Reeves stated that under Village Hall charity status rules, before any land swap could be made a village meeting would have to be held and at least 50% approval of those present obtained.
05.07
PLANNING


1. Land East of Old Mill Priory Lane. Erection of four dwellings. – Approved.

2. Darsham Cottage Main Rd. – Conversion of outbuilding to living accommodation / holiday let. – no objection but should be holiday let only.


3. Darsham Rail Station – Car park proposal. Pre planning consultation.  This was generally approved by the council but a letter should be sent suggesting the first 15 minutes should be free to allow for drop off / collection, and more disabled parking on the new car park with ramp access to the platform.  It was believed that land to the north of the station had been earmarked for a car park and this should be investigated.

4.Glebe Lea, Brussels Green – Erection of 3 Bedroom dwelling. Some Cllrs expressed difficulty with considering this application due to their close proximity to the site and connections with application.  It was generally agreed that access would be dangerous due to the narrow road and bend and it was outside the village envelope.  Two Cllrs voted against and all others abstained. 

05.08
FINANCE 

1. The Audit of Accounts Report was presented to council.  The accounts were reported to be in good order.

2. The Governance statement was completed by the chairman in full council & it was agreed to submit the accounts for external audit at BDO .

3. Cllr Loveridge agreed to review the accounts in November.

4. The new Chairman, Cllr Leggate would replace Cllr Coates-Smith as signaturee.

5. Payment of £97.20 to SALC internal audit fee was agreed.

6. Payment of £56 Clerks expenses was agreed.

05.09
District Cllr Slater reported that it has been proposed as the result of an Election Commission review that  the number of councillors for SCDC be reduced from 55 to 43.  He was strongly against this as it would be too much of a workload increase and was recommended that Cllrs need not attend Parish Council Meetings.  This council agreed and the clerk will complete the “On Line” form, objecting.  Cllrs could also complete this form as individuals.

05.10
The litter pick was a success, 17 bags of rubbish collected.
05.11
The allotment hedge had been replaced with willow whips.
05.12
PROGRESS REPORTS.

District Cllr Slater had nothing further to add. Cllr Reeves reported that the Village Hall fees had risen by £5.  An equal opportunity & child protection document has to be produced in order to obtain future grants.
05.13
CLERKS REPORT. The clerk had nothing further to report
05.14
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Cllr Alexander expressed concern re the amount of traffic using Priory Lane and feels that a closer look at lay-bys, passing places and pavements is needed as the result of the housing development recently passed. Chairman & Clerk to write to Highways Dept requesting details of traffic surveys or requesting that a survey to be completed if no such data exists. 

Cllr Hare expressed concern that the garden wall at Darsham Cottage, Main Rd looked in a dangerous condition.  It was agreed that the clerk should write to the owners expressing concern re the possible danger to passing pedestrians.
05.15
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 11thth June 2013 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 8.57pm.
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